考試科目:英文 所別:各系所

第 1/5頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

I. 詞彙與結構.30%
<ol> <li>Tom's guitar playing has gotten much better; other people have noticed his</li> <li>A. complement</li> <li>B. argument</li> <li>C. improvement</li> <li>D. statement</li> </ol>
2. Ann lost her when she saw a dead fly in her soup.  A. junction B. collection C. bitterness D. appetite
3. They usually their Christmas tree with colored lights.  A. decorate  B. compete  C. govern  D. concern
<ul> <li>4. With prices rising, more and more people are complaining that their salaries are enough to live on.</li> <li>A. perfectly</li> <li>B. normally</li> <li>C. hard</li> <li>D. barely</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>5. When I saw the big guy wearing such tight pants, I couldn't help but out laughing.</li> <li>A. burst</li> <li>B. to burst</li> <li>C. bursted</li> <li>D. bursting</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>6. The Lees are seldom home during school hours. You should call them if you intend to pay them a visit. A. in hand B. at first hand C. on hand D. beforehand</li> </ul>
7. We decided to go on a picnic this weekend it is rainy or not.  A. whenever B. however C. wherever D. whether
8. No sooner had the band entered the auditorium the crowd burst into thunderous applause.  A. before B. than C. that D. after
9. If the fire engine at the scene earlier, the disaster wouldn't have been as bad.  A. arrives B. arrived C. has arrived D. had arrived
<ul> <li>I don't think Robert is perfect for the job, he's definitely better qualified than the others.</li> <li>A. While</li> <li>B. Despite</li> <li>C. When</li> <li>D. Because</li> </ul>

考試科目:英文 < 接前員> 所別:各系所 註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。 11. The teacher \_\_\_\_\_ the answer when the bell rang. A. explains B. explained C. is explaining D. was explaining 12. The girl offered to \_\_\_\_ the bill so her date wouldn't think she was impolite. A. split B. leave C. tear D. borrow 13. Kathy is so \_\_\_ that she often gets upset about small things. A. reasonable B. practical C. sensible D. sensitive 14. Tim was forced to \_\_\_\_\_ to a new school because his father got a job in Kaohsiung. A. approach B. transfer C. commit D. provide 15. These designer jeans were really a bargain. The store marked them down fifty percent. A. by B. on C. with D. in

### II. 段落填空. 30%

#### **Questions 16-20**

The Amazon is the largest rain forest in the world, and thousands of species live there. Some are vey beautiful, and \_\_(16) are deadly. \_\_(17)\_ being a killer, size doesn't matter. In the Amazon River \_\_(18)\_ fish that are about the size of a man's open hand—piranhas. They live in \_\_(19)\_ of up to 100 fish and have an excellent sense of smell and great hearing. At the first hint of blood or splashing, they attack together. Red-bellied piranhas have teeth \_\_(20)\_ sharp that they can scratch steel or bite a finger off!

- 16. A. other
  - B. others
  - C. the other
  - D. another
- 17. A. When in Rome
  - B. When least expected
  - C. When it comes to
  - D. When all's said and done
- 18. A. live
  - B. lives
  - C. living
  - D. lived
- 19. A. packs
  - B. schools
  - C. herds
  - D. flocks
- 20. A. as
  - B. so
    - C. very
    - D. too

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 3/頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

### **Questions 21-25**

Recent researches have shown that <u>(21)</u> enough vitamin D may lead to a longer life. Vitamin D appears to stimulate the <u>(22)</u> system and help prevent cancer, heart disease, and diabetes. We get vitamin D from our food, but our bodies also <u>(23)</u> it from sunlight. Scientists don't know exactly <u>(24)</u> much vitamin D is best, but they do know that we don't get nearly enough sunlight and vitamin D nowadays. Many doctors recommended vitamin pills as an <u>(25)</u> when eating vitamin-rich foods or sunbathing isn't possible.

- 21. A. get
  - B. gets
  - C. got
  - D. getting
- 22. A. invention
  - B. immune
  - C. intention
- D. inactive
- 23. A. produce
  - B. program
  - C. prevent
  - D. predict
- 24. A. this
- B. that
  - C. such
  - D. how
- 25. A. attentive
  - B. alternative
  - C. appositive
  - D. assertive

### Questions 26-30

If you see a beautiful woman, you can bet that her father was very handsome <u>(26)</u>. That's what some scientists are saying, at least. After <u>(27)</u> at photos of more than two hundred men, women, and their parents, Dr. Perret and Dr. Cornwall found that attractive women usually have attractive fathers. <u>(28)</u>, men who have handsome fathers aren't better looking than men with average-looking fathers. The study also shed light on what women and men find attractive. Generally, men rated the same women attractive. However, women <u>(29)</u> on what they found attractive. When <u>(30)</u> about women's taste, science now tells us that beauty really is in the eye of the beholder.

- 26. A. as if
  - B. as long as
  - C. as often
  - D. as well
- 27. A. looking
  - B. looked
  - C. are looking
  - D. have looked
- 28. A. On the same page
  - B. Likewise
  - C. On the other hand
  - D. Besides that
- 29. A. varied
  - B. vanished
  - C. violated
  - D. voted
- 30. A. speaking
  - B. to speak
  - C. spoken
  - D. speaks

考試科目:英文 / 所別:各系所 / 存例 / 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用

不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

III. 閱讀理解. 30%

#### **Questions 31-33**

Rabbits in stories and cartoons are cute and fast. They eat only carrots and don't even need water. Though they can be cute and fast in real life, rabbits don't eat carrots alone. Like many other animals, they drink their mother's milk as babies. As adults, rabbits eat all kinds of vegetables and plants. In addiction, rabbits can't speak like they do in many stories. However, they do make noises. They can rub their teeth together, which sounds like a cat's purr. This means the rabbit is happy. If they are angry, rabbits might grunt at you. When scared or in pain, they can scream.

- 31. What is the purpose of this passage?
  - A. To introduce some famous rabbits from stories and cartoons
  - B. To show that real rabbits are different from story rabbits
  - C. To compare rabbits and cats
  - D. To convince the reader that rabbits make good pets
- 32. Which of the following statements about rabbits is not true?
  - A. They are thought of as cute and fast.
  - B. In many stories, they can speak.
  - C. In reality, they only eat carrots.
  - D. Their noises tell you how they're feeling.
- 33. What do rabbits do when they are angry?
  - A. They rub their teeth together.
  - B. They make short, low sounds.
  - C. They make a sharp, high noise.
  - D. They run away quickly.

### **Questions 34-36**

Many parents complain that video games make their children lazy and inactive. However, Wii Fit is trying to change that. Wii Fit is an exercise game that uses a platform called a balance board. Users can enjoy a variety of activities, including yoga, balance games, and sports competitions. They are able to gain fit credits, which they can save in their Fit Bank. This keeps track of time spent on Wii Fit. When a player reaches a certain stage, new activities are unlocked, such as new yoga moves. The moves get more challenging as the game is played longer. If you want excitement and fun while you get in shape, give Wii Fit a try.

- 34. What does the writer feel about Wii Fit?
  - A. It is a waste of time for children.
  - B. It is too complicated for children.
  - C. It is worth trying for some people.
  - D. It does not have enough activities.
- 35. What happens the longer you play Wii Fit?
  - A. You can meet new players.
  - B. You get a chance to win a free game.
  - C. You get longer breaks.
  - D. You get to try new activities.
- 36. Which of the following is not true about Wii Fit?
  - A. It is interesting and exciting to play.
  - B. It gets players to exercise.
  - C. It makes players inactive.
  - D. It has more than one activity.

### **Questions** 37-40

Parents looking for a way to bond with their kids might want to follow the example of Brian Albright and his 12-year-old son Ken. When Ken isn't busy playing soccer, doing his homework or finishing his chores, he and his dad share some time playing video games. Some parents would probably see this as a waste of time. In fact, according to a recent poll, 4 in 10 parents never play video games with their kids. However, video games might be a way to bridge the generation gap.

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第 5/頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

As long as limits are set, such as how much time can be spent per week playing video games, this can actually be a great way for parents and kids to spend time together. For Ken and his dad, playing video games has led to father-son talks about real topics such as war, politics and the military. Other parents who play video games with their kids say that it has brought them closer and has also helped them teach their children important life lessons. Video games won't be going away anytime soon, so it's up to parents to find a way to use them to their advantage.

- 37. What is the overall message of this passage?
  - A. Children should never be allowed to play video games.
  - B. Adults should not play video games with their children.
  - C. Playing video games with kids can be useful for parents.
  - D. Video games will soon be out of date and no longer popular.
- 38. According to the passage, which of the following statement is not true?
  - A. Most parents often play video games with their kids.
  - B. Video games can serve as a bridge to connect parents with their kids.
  - C. Parents and kids who play video games together can become closer.
  - D. Rules should be set if parents are going to play video games with their kids.
- 39. What can be an appropriate title for this passage?
  - A. The Future of Video Games
  - B. Video Games: A New Way to Bond
  - C. Video Games in Education
  - D. Irresponsible Parents Playing Video Games
- 40. What is true of Ken and his father?
  - A. Video games have led them to exchange ideas on real topics.
  - B. Video games have become a source of tension between them.
  - C. Ken's dad refuses to set rules about how long he can play video games.
  - D. Ken does not enjoy playing video games with his father at all.

### IV.中譯英. 10%

- 1. 我週末通常會早起,到附近的山區走走。
- 2. 我認為培養多方面的興趣可以讓我的生活更充實。